Lowering electric rates in Colton a priority
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COLTON - Those elected to the mayor's seat and City Council a week ago all made similar promises when campaigning - they want to lower the city's electric rates. 

The rates have been a subject of concern among many residents and business owners, who often have complained that increases of over 17percent in 2009 were too onerous in the worst economy since the Great Depression. 

"The No. 1 issue during campaigning - everybody realized it when you knocked on people's doors - is the utilities," said Councilman David Toro, who won re-election in District 1. 

Toro has long voiced concerns over high utility rates and voted against 2009's electric, water and wastewater rate increases. 

Election winners will be sworn in Dec. 7. 

Toro said he'll ask that the matter of lowering electric rates be placed on the agenda for the following meeting. The results of the election show residents are fed up with the status quo, Toro said. 

"They specifically are saying they want change. They want lower utility rates. They want to see senior housing built. They want to see businesses stop leaving," Toro said. "No more stalling, and no more blaming it on the economy." 

Mayor-elect David Zamora campaigned on a promise to lower electric rates by at least 10 percent. He hopes the council now has the collective will to get the job done. 

"I would like to think that the other people that were elected would also share the same vision that I have for our community," Zamora said. 
In October, the council unanimously approved a cost of service study to look at the costs to operate the electric utility. City Manager Rod Foster said the intent of the study is to determine how far rates can drop so they still cover the cost to operate the utility properly. 

"It's the efficient and professional way for the electric utility to establish its rate structure," said Foster. "The (study) should provide good information to allow the City Council to make a smart decision." 

Councilman-elect Frank Gonzales said he'll consider the study, but he plans to make recommendations of his own based on the needs of the community. 

"To me that's the important thing, to go in and reduce our rates," Gonzales said. "Because people and businesses are really hurting. I want to find out where all the money's going, and I'm going to redirect it to try to help the people. It's a matter of prioritizing." 

Councilman Vincent Yzaguirre said the utility was operating in the red before the rate hike, and he doesn't want to see rates drop below what's needed to run it. 

"I look forward to working with this new council to bring the best value we possibly can to the taxpayer and by lowering these rates," Yzaguirre said. 

The results of the study could be reported to the council as early as February, Foster said.
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